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If there is one word that I have heard come out of my mouth over and over the last 
few weeks it would be the word “excited.” There is so much going on at Harvey 
Browne that is energetic and life giving, and all I can do is express how excited I am 
for it all! 
 
This summer several groups have been working to freshen up some of our children 
and youth spaces. Julie has worked to revamp the nursery classrooms with new 
paint, new carpet and hard flooring, and fun new wall decals. The rooms are beauti-
ful! I know our children and their caregivers will feel warm and welcome in each of 
the rooms.  
 
Beth and Larry have worked to freshen up choir spaces for our two children’s 
choirs: the Lyric choir (K-2nd) and the Westminster choir (3rd-7th). Each of these 
children’s choirs will rehearse on Wednesday nights, and they have new room set-
ups to facilitate these new age groupings. I am excited for and so grateful to 
Michelle Gilfert, Sally Craxton, and Beth and Larry Brandenburg for teaching our 
children how to sing and explore faith through music.  
 
Renata DeWees, our new Director of Youth Ministries, has been working tirelessly 
to prepare the youth spaces for the new programming year. Renata brings energy 
and imagination to her role, and I’m excited for all that is in store for our youth this 
year.  
 
And of course, on a daily basis I am excited about food, so that brings me to our fa-
mous and beloved Wednesday night dinner. This year our dinners will be catered by 
Kingsley Meats and Catering. They will provide an entrée, two sides, and a vegetar-
ian entrée for each meal, plus we’ll have salad, desserts, drinks, and the kids’ table 
(pb&j, milk). The Congregational Life Committee has been working to reimagine 
the set up and serving. While the suggested donation for the meal is rising to $8/
adult, $5/child (with a $25 family cap), I’m so excited for Wednesday night dinner 
to start up again and enjoy dinner (that I didn’t have to cook!) once a week with the 
HB community.  
 
Fall programming officially kicks off on Sunday, September 10th with breakfast at 
9:00 in Eline Hall. Everyone is invited to have breakfast together at 9:00 with a 
short program about Sunday school classes before we are dismissed to our various 
classes. Sunday school classes for all ages will resume on September 10th, and 
Wednesday night programming for all ages resumes on September 13th. I am grate-
ful to all of our Sunday school teachers and Wednesday night leaders who take part 
in the faith formation this community.  
 
I am excited for all the various ways we connect with one another at HB – there are 
too many to count!  
 
With so many energetic and life giving things happening in the life of this commu-
nity, how could I not overuse the word “excited” in the last couple of weeks? I am 
full of gratitude and excitement for the coming programming year, and I hope you 
are too. 
 
Blessings, Katherine 
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Sunday Worship Schedules 

Ushers: 
 
September 3 
Brian Pollock* 
Molly Pollock 
Nancy Pollock 
Allan Pollock 
 
September 10 
George Creznic* 
Sandy Creznic 
Pam Bliven 
Bill Bliven 
 
September 17 
Bob Smith* 
Jay Shearrow 
Jeanne Luhr 
Bob Brown 
 
September 24 
Sara Sutphin* 
Carol Tinkle 
Leslie Koenig 
Jackie Cain 

 

Lay Readers: 
 
September 3 
Bev Hampton 
 
September 10 
Judy Stubbs 
 
September 17 
Mike Schmied 
 
September 24 
Sara Sutphin 

PRAYER LIST:  
Max Schuester, friend of Eric Hilyerd; Maria 
Hollenback, grandmother of Grace Graves The 
Frentz/Brill family on the death of Cynthia 
Frentz; Don Grover; Nanci Chasteen; Michael 
Smith, friends of Robert Rennie & Katie Klein-
kopf; Peggy Mastropaolo; Patty VanCleave, 
friend of the Boswells; Gretchen Micka; David 
Curneal; Edith Light; Pam Douglas & Austin 
Burge, Friends of Diane Osborne; Norman 
Spratt; Christopher Osborne, grandson of Tom 
& Diane Osborne; MarySylvia Thimling, moth-
er of Cheryl Granger; Diana (daughter of Skip 
& Edith Light  
MISSION CO-WORKERS: 
Betsey & Eric Moe, Tyler, Rochelle & Mphatso 
Holm, Jeff & Christie Boyd, Dr.   Larry and 
Inge Sthreshley 
 
PRESBYTERIAN CHAPLAINS: 
Jenny Edlin, Marie Ellis, Annica Gage, Jennifer 
Gingerich, Amy Helwig, Robin Hogle, Jim 
Martin, Donna Melloan, Gina Meester, Cynthia 
Miske, Kate Pyle, Caroline Wood, Jessica Gibo, 
and Erin Veliquette  

HB Prayer List 

* Head Usher 

September Birthdays! 
Maggie Chilton 

Janie Scott 
Nicole Will 
Dottie Baker 

Susan Simpson 
Lauren Hofstetter 
Goldie Harrison 
Margaret Welch 

Scarlet Hunt 
Bob Carter 

Greta Marcum 
Jessica Barrick 
Barbara Arnette 

Seth Wyatt 
Joseph Widmayer 
Barbara Stephens 
Prescott Gilfert 

Ray Lyle 
Riley Drake 

Austin Price 
Ben Williams 

Everett Williams 
Annie McClure 
Rylee Gordon 
Pris Becker 
Jim Hickey 

Margarette Perkins 
Michael Schmied 

Laura Garrett 
Penny Rodriguez 

Bob Sawyer 
John Ballard 

Jane Doehnert 
Katie Stewart 
Olivia Gordon 
Taylor Ballard 
Ben McKernan 

Contact the church    
office to find out how 
you can help serve. 
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Children & Youth Classes 

· 0-3 in Nursery  
· 4’s-2nd in Room 212  
· Grades 3-5 in Room 206  
· Youth Class (6th—12th grade) Meet in the Loft.  
 
*Please initial the clipboards and ensure we have 
your contact information when you drop your child 
off for Sunday School* 

Please join our small group discussions at 9:30 in the 
Living Room beginning September 10. The PCUSA's 
Follow Me Curriculum is used to facilitate our discus-
sions. 
 
We will spend four weeks pondering what it means to 
follow Jesus.  For each of us, it will likely look differ-
ent.  Lesson 1 of our study guide will help is explore 
how the disciples responded to Jesus invitation, and 
ask us to think about how we respond to His invita-
tion.  Next, we will explore how Christian communi-
ties provide support, connection, and meaning.  The 
third lesson challenges us to see through “the lens of 
love”. The fourth lesson expands on being a disciple 
of Jesus and making disciples.  
 
If you have questions, or would like a Adult Partici-
pants Guide, you may contact Jane Doehnert,  
jbdonut@bellsouth.net. 

Sharing Our Journey 

HB University 

Welcome Renata! 

HBUniversity has big plans for this fall, with a lineup 
that will cover everything from powerful Bible figures 
to practical matters of faith to trends in our ever-
changing denomination. Kicking off the fall will be 
Scott Doelling leading a two-week session on “Fierce 
Females of the Bible: Judith and Jael.” Sue Garrett 
will follow, teaching “A Theology of Money and Pos-
sessions” September 24—October 15. HB University 
meets in room 207 at 9:30 each Sunday.  

Back to (Sunday) School!! 

The FRIENDS class is a discussion-based class for 
folks who grew up while the show “FRIENDS” was 
in the height of its popularity. This class studies vari-
ous topics throughout 
the church year while 
also making space for 
sharing joys, chal-
lenges and questions 
as they arise in peo-
ples’ lives. 

Sunday Breakfast is offered each week in Eline Hall  
from 9:00—9:30 starting September 10. 

F-R-I-E-N-D-S Class 

Sunday, September 10th kicks off the programming year here at Harvey Browne. Breakfast will begin at 
9:00am in Eline Hall. We will meet the Sunday school teachers, hear a bit about each class, and then head to 
our Sunday school rooms for class at 9:30. While you’re here, watch out for directional signs to the youth loft, 
new children’s choir rooms, and children’s Sunday School classrooms. We’ve been working hard this sum-
mer to prepare them for our children and we’d love for you to take a look! 

Harvey Browne is pleased to 
announce that Renata DeWees 
has accepted the call to serve as 
our Director of Youth Minis-
tries! Renata is an ordained rul-
ing elder in the Presbyterian 
Church (USA) and has a back-
ground in education and reli-
gious studies. She loves work-
ing with teenagers and is excit-
ed to step into this role.  
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Harvey Browne Book Clubs 
Everyone is welcome whether you have read the book or not.  If you buy your book at 

Carmichael's and mention Bookanalia or Booktalk at Harvey Browne, you will receive 20% off. 

Bookanalia  
 
Bookanalia will meet on Wednes-
day, September 20th after supper 
for our discussion of  How the 
Light Gets In by Louise Penny. 
It’s the Christmas season in the 
village of Three Pines, but peace is 

difficult to at-
tain in this 
ninth install-
ment of the 
Chief Inspector 
Gamache se-
ries.  Alex 
Bumpas will 
lead our discus-
sion. In-person, 
we will meet in 
the session 

room, and a zoom link will also be 
provided.  

Booktalk 
 

Booktalk for Tuesday, September 
26th at 11:30 by Zoom and in the 
Living Room is Please Look After 
Mom by Kyung-sook Shin.  This 
brief novel follows her family as 
they seek to find their mother who 
went missing 
among the 
crowds in the 
Seoul subway 
station.  Trans-
lated from Ko-
rean, it was a 
million dollar 
best seller in 
Korea and a 
Man Asian Lit-
erary Prize Fi-
nalist.  Grab a sandwich and a 
drink and join us for the discussion 
whether you have read the book or 
not.   

Session Minutes 

The Session of Harvey Browne Presbyterian Church held a stated meeting on August 1.  Following an open-
ing prayer by Anne Hughes the following business was handled: 
 
Session previously approved the following items via email vote: 

The baptism of Lyla Michelle Van Horn, daughter of Stephanie Hargrave and Nick Van Horn, on July 
30,2023. 
Valve replacement in the mechanical room and closing the building for the week of July 31 so the work 
can be done. 
The hiring of Renata DeWees as Director of Youth Ministries. 

 
· Approved the baptism of Gaines Elizabeth Harrison and Goldie Wayne Harrison, daughters of Justin & 
Becca Harrison, on October 8, 2023. 
· Approve recommendation from Finance Committee to transfer $25,000 of the total of $50,000 from the 
Barbara Noland bequest to the Facilities Reserves. 
· Approved recommendation from Worship & Music Committee that the elements served during the Sacra-
ment of Communion will be grape juice and gluten free bread. 
· Heard reports from committees. 
Anne Hughes and Jim Boswell will be elder commissioners to the September Presbytery meeting. 
 
Anne Hughes, Clerk of Session 

Pastor’s Book Club 
 
Pastor’s book group is back on 
September 24 at 4:00. We’ll be 
reading I Think You’re Wrong 
(But I’m Listening): A Guide to 
Grace-Filled Political Conversa-
tions. In this book, two working 
moms on opposite ends of the po-
litical spectrum look for a better 
way to en-
gage one an-
other in an 
age of toxic 
political dia-
logue. If you 
read this a 
few years 
back for 
Bookanalia, 
come out and 
join the con-
versation!   
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Fellowship Groups & Activities 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Take me out to the ballgame! HB Pres is going to see 
the Louisville Bats baseball team on Saturday, Sep-
tember 23rd. The first pitch is at 7:15pm and tickets 
are $9/person ($25 family cap). RSVP by September 
18th by calling the church office or emailing Kathe-
rine Kupar (katherine@hbpres.net). 
 
Hope to see you there! 

Men’s Group Men’s Prayer Breakfast 

Game Group FRIENDS Night Out 

The Not-Bridge Thursday Game Group- Come out 
each week for an afternoon of community and fun 
starting Thursday, September 14 at 2:00. We’ll have 
tables for playing games together. Bring your favor-
ite game and snacks with you. Invite your friends – 
all are welcome! 

HB Goes to the Bats! 

People of the FRIENDS generation are invited to 
have dinner together at Señora Arepa (117 St. Mat-
thews Ave) Friday, September 29th at 6:00-8:00pm. 
Childcare will be available at the church. Please 
RSVP here by September 27th.  

Starting September 11th, a new men’s group will 
meet weekly at the church on Monday evenings be-
ginning at 8:15 in the session room. The purpose of 
the group is to bring men together to get to know one 
another on a deeper level. We will share about our 
lives and pray for one another during our time to-
gether, looking to develop deep friendships and a 
genuine community. All adult men interested are 
welcome to attend. Please reach out to Steve Buckner 
via text, phone call, or email with questions. 931-267
-7850; steve.j.buckner@gmail.com 

We have heard from many of you and know you 
would love to get the Men’s Prayer Breakfast back. 
You’re invited to come out on the 4th Saturday of 
each month for a time of food and fellowship. We 
will have donuts and different speakers each month. 
Kicking us off will be Rev. Walt McCanless, who 
served from 2021-2022 as our Parish Associate for 
Pastoral Care. That will be Saturday, September 23rd 
at 10:00am in Room 209. Hope to see you there! 

HBTweens 

A gathering for our children in 3rd—5th grade. This 
group gathers at the church for study and fellowship. 
Throughout the year special activities will be 
planned. This month, the Tweens will meet Septem-
ber 17th and 24th from 4:00—5:30 at the church. 

HBYouth 

Our HBYouth program offers weekly gatherings for 
our middle and high school youth. They meet Sun-
day nights from 4:00—5:30. Lock-ins, outings, con-
ferences and mission trips happen throughout the 
year. This month, they meet September 10th and 
17th and have an overnight following the Bats game 
on September 23rd.  
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Wednesday Nights @ Harvey Browne! 

Wow!  I love Summer Choir and this year exceeded 
all expectations.  Thank you to all who turned up 
every Sunday at 9:30 to learn something new and 
exciting each Sunday.  It was especially meaningful 
to join with our children to sing some of their music 
in a truly intergenerational experience. 

Wednesday Night Dinners 

Wednesday Night Dinner is back with a few new additions! This year, dinners will be catered by Kingsley 
Meats & Catering, one of Louisville's most popular catering companies. While they have experience with 
weddings and all kinds of parties and events, they also have experience working with churches and weekly 
meals. Kingsley will provide an entree, two sides, and a vegetarian entree. HB volunteers will provide sal-
ad, desserts, and drinks. We are asking for a suggested donation of $8 for adults and $5 for children, with a 
family cap at $25. But as with last year—please do not let cost keep you from attending! We will also have 
the option of paying electronically (yay!).  
 
Come on out on September 13th for the first dinner of the program year! 
 
September 13      September 20     September 27 
Citrus Grilled Chicken    Meatloaf      Chopped Pork BBQ 
Green Beans       Cheesy Smashed Potatoes   Smoked Baked Beans 
Buttered Parsley New Potatoes   Marinated Vegetables    Potato Salad 
Salad        Salad       Salad 
Dessert                                       Dessert       Dessert 

Children’s Music Ministry 

This year, our children’s choirs have new names 
and age groups! Our Lyric Choir will be for our 
Kindergarten—2nd graders. Our Westminster Choir 
will be for 3rd—7th graders. They rehearse 
Wednesday nights from 6:00—7:00pm. 

Lectionary Bible Study 

Join Christine in studying the scripture readings for 
the coming Sunday. Each week, we gather to learn 
and share, exploring how God’s word meets us in 
our daily lives. This group meets Wednesdays from 
6:15—7:00 in the Session Room. 

Chancel Handbells 

This multigenerational ensemble (middle school—
adult) rehearses on Wednesday nights, 6:00—
7:00pm, in the sanctuary. They offer music multiple 
times each year. Anyone interested in ringing with 
this ensemble, please let Tim Baker know at kewl-
pipes2@gmail.com. 

Chancel Choir 

Chancel Choir is open to all who would like to be a 
part of a choral ensemble that provides weekly mu-
sic for our 10:30 Sunday service and other special 
programs throughout the year. Rehearsal are 7:00—
8:00pm on Wednesday nights in the Sanctuary. 

The Nursery is provided for children preschool and under  
from 6:00—7:00 on Wednesday nights. 

Summer Choir 
HB Orchestra 

We are hoping to re-energize our church orchestra 
this fall.  If you play an instrument and would like 
to join us, please let Larry know. 
ldblouisville@yahoo.com 502-640-0042   
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Communion Volunteers 

Worship and Music Announcements 

Communion Servers have the privileged responsi-
bility of serving the elements during the Sacrament 
of the Lord’s Supper. 
 
Are you an active server?  Has it been a while since 
you served communion?  Never served, but would 
love to be added to the active server’s list?  Anyone 
who is an active member of the church is eligible to 
serve communion at HB.   
 
The Worship and Music Committee will hold a 
short Communion Server training after worship on 
Sunday, September 17.  We will gather at the com-
munion table immediately after the Closing Volun-
tary.   
 
If you have any questions, contact Kim Harrod at 
ksjharrod@gmail.com.  
 
Hope to see you then! 
 

Communion Changes 

At the August Session meeting, the Worship and Mu-
sic Committee made the following recommendation: 
 
The elements served during the Sacrament of Com-
munion will be grape juice and gluten free bread.   
 
The Worship and Music Committee discussed the 
following topics regarding the practice of serving 
both wine and grape juice: 
1. No theological basis could be determined for in-

cluding wine as an option. 
2. Does serving alcohol create a negative situation 

for someone in recovery? Possibly, and that is 
enough to question the practice.  We serve gluten 
free bread to accommodate those with allergies, 
the committee suggested we should eliminate 
wine, as an option, to accommodate those who 
may be in recovery or have an addictive disease. 

3. Not many PCUSA churches follow the practice 
of serving wine. 

4. There have been instances where a set of trays 
ran out of juice for the children and those who 
choose the juice option.  It is difficult to config-
ure the right ratio of juice to wine in the trays. 

5. The committee felt that the process of receiving 
the elements was sometimes hindered by the de-
cision of choosing the right cup while being 
served. 

6. It is important to the committee that all the con-
gregation be served the same bread and the same 
juice. 
 

The Session received the recommendation and it was 
passed by a unanimous vote.   

The Board of Deacons is planning the annual Deacon Retreat on October 28 at 10am.  All deacons new and 
“old” are invited to come.  This will be a time for fellowship and support for each other as we continue to 
serve the members of this congregation.  An email will be sent at a later date with more details.   
 
Please reach out to the church office or Sara Sutphin at 502-558-5408 if you have any questions or concerns. 
 
Board of Deacons 

Deacon’s Corner 
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Mid-KY PW Annual Prayer Meeting – September 9 

In September 2002, one year after the destruction of The World Trade Center, one of our Shawnee Presbyteri-
an sisters felt the need to “do something”.  So she opened her heart, voiced her grief and concern, and women 
of Mid-KY Presbytery came together to pray for the healing of our nation.  At the time, an annual event was 
not the expectation, but the desire to sing, to pray, and fellowship in support of our community and our nation 
continues.  This year, again, we will gather on September 9 at Shawnee Presbyterian.  The service starts at 11 
AM; fellowship begins at 10:30.  All are invited (women, men, and children).  
 
Since Mid-KY Fall Gathering is planned for this year, two mission oriented programs will be highlighted at 
this event.  You may bring a new or gently used children’s book to support Shawnee’s Bread and Books Min-
istry.  And money will be collected in support of Play Cousins, a ministry to support families of the Shawnee 
Community.  https://playcousinscollective.wildapricot.org/ 
 

The Presbyterian Women of Mid-Kentucky  

2023 Annual Prayer Service  

will be held on Saturday, September 9  

at Shawnee Presbyterian Church, 101 South 44th Street  

Louisville, KY 40212.  

We will gather for fellowship and refreshments at 10:30 a.m.  

The program will begin at 11 a.m.  

Preschool 
We're back!  After a wonderful summer break, we are in full swing at Harvey Browne Preschool!  The chil-
dren are adjusting to their classroom routines, making new friendships, and enjoying so many fun experienc-
es!  We are excited to build our classroom communities together, we do this by "building" the room together - 
creating art work for the bulletin boards and walls, bringing family pictures in to share with friends, and get-
ting to know each other through play.   While the beginning of the school year is a joyful time for many, it can 
also bring a few tears as this is often times a child's first experience away from home.  Our teachers are mas-
ters at helping children through this transition in a loving and positive way.  Soon, the tears will be replaced 
with smiles! 
 
We are grateful for grace and patience regarding our carpool!  We do know it's the safest and most efficient 
way to get our children in and out of the building, however, it does tie up the parking lot during certain times 
of the day.  Thank you for your patience! 
 
In August we learned that Harvey Browne Preschool was a finalist in the Courier Journal's 2023 Community 
Choice Awards for Louisville Preschools!  We have much to celebrate as a community of learners and we are 
honored by this recognition. 
 
You may notice a new cozy area on the playground with windchimes and chairs.  'Hollis's Cozy Corner' was 
created to remember our beloved preschool student, Hollis Presnell, who passed away at the end of 
March.  We wanted to create a special area for children to chat, play, pretend, or tell a story.  Whenever we 
hear the chimes or see the plaque, we will remember the joy Hollis shared with us. 
 
Please pray for our wonderful staff and families as we embark on a new school year of learning and playing 
together! 
 
Gratefully,  
Amy Squires, Director 
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Cabbage Patch Christmas Baskets 2023:  
Offering joy and hope to local families who are struggling 
 
Our Harvey Browne Church family will soon start preparations for the Christmas Baskets mission project 
for families served by Louisville’s Cabbage Patch Settlement House. The Cabbage Patch, located on South 
Sixth Street, offers programs and services to low- income families, primarily school-age children and youth 
between the ages of 8 and 16, many of whom live within a two-mile radius of the agency. 
 
In 2022, Harvey Browne provided Christmas baskets containing clothing, gifts, and groceries to 12 Cab-
bage Patch families. This year we hope to provide baskets to more families.  Cabbage Patch families are 
dealing with higher housing expenses, making life very difficult even for those whose members have taken 
on a second job.  We also hope that this year we can provide food and gifts totaling $150 per person for 
each Cabbage Patch family’s basket. 
 
Your help and prayers are very much needed and appreciated. Dates and activities involved in this mission 
project will be noted in our next three newsletters, Good News to Go, Minute for Mission, and hopefully 
by word of mouth! 
 
For now, please note three key dates for our HB Cabbage Patch Christmas Baskets project: 
 

Sunday, October 22 - Cabbage Patch Special Offering Collected 
Saturday, November 11 – Shopping Day at Meijer 
Sunday, December 17 – Delivery Day 
 

We are excited to see how joy, hope and Christ’s love can be shared with Cabbage Patch families this 
Christmas. 

Cabbage Patch Christmas Baskets 2023 

Adult Mission Trip 

Sign-ups are open for the Adult Mission Trip  that is 
scheduled for October 8-14, 2023 and we'd love to 
have you join us. The Buckhorn Children and Family 
Services in Buckhorn, KY offers a great opportunity 
for you to be involved in service. There will be a wide 
range of work since the flooding last year resulted in 
neglect on the maintenance of the 500-acre property 
while they focused on community recovery. Their 
largest need at present is assistance to catch up on the 
multiple chores that their lone maintenance person 
can’t do. This could include a wide range of repairs 
and yard work. We’ll be staying in residential housing 
on the campus with a minimal daily commute.  
 
Sign-ups for the October trip will continue until 
9/15/23 but your early response helps with planning. 
Please submit your name to the church office as soon 
as possible. Join us for all or part of the week. We're 
looking forward to serving God and the people of 
Eastern Kentucky. 

Grocery Cart 

The Grocery Cart for September is for Dare to 
Care 
 
Their needs this year are as follows: 
 
· Peanut Butter 
· Soup 
· Canned Fruit 
· Dry Beans 
· Rice 
· Tuna 
· Cereal 
· Fruit Juice 
· Pasta 
·  Canned Vegetables 
 
You can drop your donations into the grocery cart 
outside the foyer. Thanks for your support! 

Mission and Outreach Opportunities 
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Thank you Harvey Browne family! I was overwhelmed by the celebration of my 30 years of ministry and 
particularly the last 7 years at Harvey Browne. The recognition, the gifts, the reception, and the cards with all 
the wonderful words about my years at HB was so heartwarming. I was especially touched by the words writ-
ten by children and youth expressing their gratitude.  The children and youth at HB are full of love for others.  
I definitely felt loved and appreciated beyond measure by all.  
 
Blessings  
Terry Hargrave 

Thank you from Terry Hargrave 

Change is difficult for most of us but at same time we are told change is good. The nursery/PDO classrooms 
needed new flooring, I was definitely on board. Someone said, “Are you going to paint the walls when floor-
ing is installed?” I had a puzzled look, we had beautiful murals in the classrooms. They could tell I wasn’t 
ready for change. But I took a step back and realized it did need a fresh look just like we need fresh starts.  
This summer we took the plunge to give this area a fresh update. Thanks to Harvey’s Helpers, Tim Miller, 
Heather Drake, Becca Harrison, Katherine Kupar, Kathleen Gilman, and others that I’m sure I have forgotten 
to mention “change” took place through hard work and some obstacles. The classrooms look fresh and new as 
we begin a new Sunday school and PDO year. We look forward to seeing the children’s smiles on Sunday and 
during the week as they play and learn about the community of love.  
 
PDO has all returning staff and they are ready to begin a new school year. We have three childcare workers 
on nursery staff: Tess, Katie, and Layla. They bring consistent loving care on Sundays, Wednesdays and other 
times as needed.  Starting September 10th, we are asking parents to initial the clipboard where we have 
parent’s information outside of nursery rooms.  This way you can check your contact information and any-
thing else we need to know and lets us know who is present each Sunday.  
 
Lastly, room 115(room that you see straight ahead when turning into alcove of nursery rooms) will be open 
for a nice place to come relax either by yourself, with a friend or a child.  Thanks, Harvey Browne, for sup-
porting and loving our youngest members and PDO children. Let’s get this year started!  
 
Julie Rousseau 
Director of PDO/Nursery 

Parents Day Out & Nursery 

The Presbyterian Coalition is building again. This year we will be returning to Lake Louisvilla with the house 
located at 13516 Park Springs Lane. The Raise the Roof is scheduled for September 14, 15, and 16. We are 
partnering this year with Omar Ahmed and Taiseer Mohamedain. Omar and Taiseer are originally from     
Sudan and now live in Louisville with their two children. Prior to the build, there will be opportunities to    
prepare the walls which will frame this home. More information about the volunteer opportunities to come.  
 
Brian Pollock, a longtime volunteer with Habitat, is always happy to spread the word about the mission and 
share the multitude of volunteer opportunities that can fit our talents and abilities. You may contact Brian at 
298-5250 or bpmoving@yahoo.com. 

Mission and Outreach, cont’d 

The HB – Habitat Presbyterian Coalition – 2023 Build 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  
 

 
 
 

  
 
 

1 
 

2 
10:00– 5,000 
Steps (Emory 
Hall) 
 

3 
9:30 - Summer 
Choir Rehearsal  
10:30 - Worship+ 
1:00 - Pickle Ball 
(Emory) 
Yoga—Cancelled 
for 9/3.  

4 
Harvey Browne 
Closed Labor Day 

5 
9:45-Staff Mtg 
(Session) 
7:00-Session Meeting+ 
(Session) 

6 
10:00– 5,000 
Steps (Eline 
Hall) 
1:00-Midday 
Prayers* 
6:00– Choir 
Rehearsal 
(Sanctuary) 
6:15– Boy Scout 
Troop 315 (Loft) 

7 
9:00-HBQuilters 
(209) 
 

8 
 

9 
10:00– 5,000 
Steps (Emory 
Hall) 
10:00– Mid-KY 
PW Prayer Meet-
ing (Shawnee) 

10 
^Sunday Morning 
Fall Kickoff 
 

11 
9:00-Harvey’s            
Helpers 
11:00-Tai Chi 
(Eline) 
2:00-Worship & 
Music Committee 
(Session) 
7:00-HBPC Caring 
Visitors Fellowship 
(Huberts) 
7:00-Outreach 
Committee* 
8:15-Mens Group 
(Session) 

12 
9:45-Staff Mtg 
(Session) 
10:30– Circle Miriam 
(209) Circle A (Library) 
Circle Ruth (208)  
11:00– PW Kickoff 
Lunch (Eline) 
2:30– Circle Hope(208) 
6:30– Personnel Com-
mittee Meeting+ 
(Living Room) 
  

13 
10:00– 5,000 
Steps (Eline 
Hall) 
1:00-Midday 
Prayers* 
◊Wednesday 
Night  
 

14 
8:00-Habitat 
Raise the Roof 
Presbyterian 
House 
2:00-Game 
Group (Eline) 
 
 

15 
 

16 
10:00– 5,000 
Steps (Emory 
Hall) 
 
 

17 
^Sunday Morning 
11:30 - Communion 
Server Training 
(Sanctuary) 
4:00-HBTweens 
Group (Gym) 

18 
9:00-Harvey’s            
Helpers 
11:00-Tai Chi 
(Eline) 
11:00-Property 
Committee Meeting 
(Session) 
8:15-Mens Group 
(Session) 

19 
9:45-Staff Mtg 
(Session) 
2:00– Congregational 
Life Meeting (Living 
Rm) 

20 
10:00– 5,000 
Steps (Eline 
Hall) 
1:00-Midday 
Prayers* 
6:15– Bookana-
lia+ (Session) 
◊Wednesday 
Night  

21 
9:00-HBQuilters 
(209) 
2:00-Game 
Group (Eline 
 

22 
 

23 
10:00– 5,000 
Steps (Emory 
Hall) 
10:00– Men’s 
Prayer Breakfast 
(209) 
7:15- HB Bats 
Game 
9:00-HBYouth 
Lock-In (Loft) 

24 
^Sunday Morning 
4:00-HBTweens 
Group (Gym) 
4:00-Pastor’s Book 
Club(208) 

25 
9:00-Harvey’s            
Helpers 
11:00-Tai Chi 
(Eline) 
8:15-Mens Group 
(Session) 

26 
9:45-Staff Mtg 
(Session) 
11:30– Booktalk+ 
(Living Rm) 
7:00-Christian Educa-
tion Meeting (209) 
7:00-Welcome Commit-
tee Meeting (Session) 

27 
10:00– 5,000 
Steps (Eline 
Hall) 
1:00-Midday 
Prayers* 
4:00– PW Coor-
dinating 
(Session) 
◊Wednesday 
Night  

28 
2:00-HB Game 
Group (Eline 
Hall) 
2:00-Finance 
Comm. Meeting 
(Session) 

29 
6:00-FRIENDS 
Night Out 
(Emory Hall) 

30 
10:00– 5,000 
Steps (Emory 
Hall) 

^Every Sunday Morning  Starting Sept. 10 
  9:00 - Breakfast 
  9:30 - Choir Rehearsal  
  9:30 - Sunday School ALL Ages+ 
10:30 - Worship+  
  1:00 - Pickle Ball (Emory) 
  4:00 - Yoga at HB (Session)  
  4:00 - HBYouth (Youth Loft) 

* - Via Zoom/Online  

+ - In person AND via Zoom/Online. 

◊Every Wednesday Night  Starting Sept.. 13 
  5:15 - Dinner 
  6:00 - Children & Youth  
      Activities 
  6:00 - Handbells in Sanctuary 
  6:15 - Adult Bible Study 
  6:30 - Boy Scout Troop 315 
  6:30 - HBYouth Study Hall in Youth Center 
  7:00 - Chancel Choir Rehearsal  

Contact the church office for links to join Zoom.  
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Harvey Browne Memorial 
Presbyterian Church 
311 Browns Lane 
Louisville, KY 40207 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

HBPres Website:  www.hbpres.net   |               YouTube: HBPres  |             Facebook:  www.facebook.com/hbpres 

Harvey Browne is a community of believers who share God’s grace and an abiding love for Jesus 
Christ, seeking to be grown through worship and study, recreation and fellowship,  

service to others and loving care for one another. 

Office Hours: Monday-Friday 9ʧ00 AM - 5ʧ00 PM  |  Church Office Phone: (502) 896-1791   
After-hours pastoral emergency number: (502) 208-8472  |  Harvey Browne Weekday Preschool: (502) 895-2577 

 

Rev. Christine Coy Fohr, Pastor                                                                            christine@hbpres.net 
Rev. Katherine Kupar, Parish Associate for Children and Families                  katherine@hbpres.net 
Rev. Jim Hubert, Co-Parish Associate for Pastoral Care                                             jim@hbpres.net 
Kristy Hubert, Co-Parish Associate for Pastoral Care                                             kristy@hbpres.net  
Renata DeWees, Director of Youth Ministries   Renata@hbpres.net 
Larry D. Brandenburg, Minister of Music                                                       ldblouisville@yahoo.com 
Timothy L. Baker, Organist/Assistant Director of Music                               kewlpipes2@gmail.com 
Beth Brandenburg, Director Children’s Choir                                    bethbrandenburg12@yahoo.com  
Carl Enoch, Sign Language Interpreter                                                            carlenoch48@gmail.com 
Amy Squires, Preschool Director                               (895-2577) harveybrownepreschool@gmail.com 
Julie Rousseau, Nursery & Parents’ Day Out Director                         Ext. 119, jrousseau@hbpres.net 
Cheryl Granger, Church Administrator                                        Ext. 104, cherylgranger@hbpres.net 
Tim Miller, Building Manager                                                                 Ext. 112, tmillerhb@hbpres.net 
Grace Graves, Admin. Assistant                                                         Ext. 100, gracegraves@hbpres.net 

Pastor & Staff Contact Information 


